
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
 

I hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving with their family and friends. 
We had a good Thanksgiving, with some from the church meeting at the house for 
a meal. It was a good time of fellowship for us all. On Sunday, I preached from 
Philippians 4 to help us see some reasons always to be thankful.  Paul encourages 
us to “Rejoice in the Lord always.” God is good all the time! 

The church had its first communion a couple of weeks ago, and it was 
good to partake again. Some of our members had partaken of the Lord’s Supper in 
the past under the Catholic Church but have since been saved and able to partake 
for the first time, the right way. 

As I mentioned in the last letter, some of our members and guests have 
some medical conditions they are working through, and I ask continued prayers 
for them.  One of our guests, who has been with us for a couple of months, just 
had a cancer spot removed from his neck on Monday, and that will be followed up 
with radiation treatments.  We are praying for his healing and that no cancer will 
return.  Our membership has other health issues, and God knows the details. 

The church is doing well, and the membership and regular guests remain 
faithful and growing.  We had a first-time visitor this past Sunday, who was invited 
by one of our members who has been loyal to invite others.  Our family has also 
been doing well.  Devin is still working at Walmart and seems to enjoy it.  Lydia is 
practicing her violin and learning some Christmas songs.  She seems to pick it up 
quickly for never having played an instrument before.  Lydia has also been having 
more opportunities to visit with some other pastor's children in the area, and she 
has enjoyed that time, which is an answer to prayer. 

We are grateful for each of you who pray and support us every month.  
You are all a blessing to our family and ministry here in Butte.  As winter quickly 
approaches, pray for our safety on the roads and that the Lord will continue to 
meet our needs here in Butte as I know He will.  I believe your prayers allow us to 
continue the work here.  God bless you all! 

In Christ, 
Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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